

SM

1775 Wiehle Avenue Suite 102A Reston, VA 20190 +1-703-464-7005 +1-703-464-7006 fax www.pir.org

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

David W. Maher (USA) Chairman

Alan Levin (Africa)
Treasurer

Andy Linton (Australasia) Secretary

Gerry Barañano (USA)

Frode Greisen (Europe)

Lawrence H. Landweber (USA)

Marc Rotenberg (USA)

Lynn St. Amour (USA and Europe) Ex-officio ISOC liaison

Edward G, Viltz President and CEO Dr. Paul Twomey President & CEO ICANN 4676 Admiralty Way Suite 330 Marina del Rey, CA 90292

September 10, 2004

Dear Paul:

The Public Interest Registry (PIR) respectfully requests authorization to begin accepting internationalized domain names (IDN) registrations containing hyphens in the third and fourth positions, pursuant to Appendix K, Part C to the Registry Agreement between PIR and ICANN. This request is in anticipation of our expected 1st Qtr 2004 rollout plan.

As you are aware, at the ICANN Rio de Janeiro meeting, the ICANN Board authorized the President of ICANN to issue authorizations on the basis of a set of consensus Guidelines for Implementation of IDNs under discussion by the leading IDN registries. PIR has actively participated in the drafting of these consensus Guidelines, and we are pleased to support the Guidelines in respect to our pending IDN offerings.

Recognizing that the Internet community will gain experience with IDN registration policies and procedures as the deployment of IDN services proceeds, we also commit to cooperate with our peer registries and ICANN in good faith to review the Guidelines at regular intervals over the coming years.

Warmest Regards,

Edward G. Viltz President & CEO

cc: Kurt Pritz, VP Business Operations
Tina Dam, Chief Registry Liaison

